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On May 4, 2000, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Gerald J. Heffernan, and Fred Cunliffe of Council staff met Voicestream Wireless (Voicestream) representatives J. Brendan Sharkey, Esq., Chetan Dharduk, and Brian Raggozine for inspection of a Connecticut Light & Power Company (CL&P) electric transmission line structure (no. 3292) located off Cooper Hill Road, Ridgefield. VoiceStream, with the agreement of CL&P, proposes to modify the transmission structure for telecommunications use and is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) is required for the modification.  

A follow-up inspection was conducted on June 6, 2000, by Council Executive Director Joel M. Rinebold with the Town of Ridgefield’s First Selectman Rudy Marconi, Jeff Borne of CL&P, and J. Brendan Sharkey to resolve issues about the project development adjacent to a proposed Rails-to-Trails linear park.

VoiceStream proposes to attach a 4.5-inch diameter pipe extending the existing monopole height of 82 feet by 17 feet for a total height of 99 feet.  A structural analysis concludes no additional reinforcement is necessary.  Voicestream proposes to install two low profile antenna cluster mounts with centers of radiation at 97 feet and 90 feet 4 inches on the pipe and placing associated equipment cabinets on a concrete foundation within a 10-foot 8-inch by 8-foot compound secured by a six-foot chain link fence. Utilities would be routed overhead from an existing distribution pole on Cooper Hill Road to a new pole on the edge of the right-of-way and placed 80 feet underground to the site.

The existing structure is situated on an old railroad bed approximately 36 feet south of Cooper Pond Brook. The Town of Ridgefield setback regulations specify that commercial structures be 25-feet from inland wetlands and watercourses.  Staff recommends installation of erosion and sediment controls prior to construction.

The proposed site is within a CL&P easement within a residential area.  Two homes on Cooper Hill Road are approximately 500 south and northwest of the proposed site.  Also, the Town of Ridgefield plans to develop a Rails-to-Trails linear park which passes the proposed site.  VoiceStream reaffirms no equipment would be within the trail area.  Furthermore staff recommends vegetative landscaping, installation of electric and telco with two extra ducts before capping of the trail, security of equipment without fencing, and an emergency phone if requested by the Town.

The worst case power density for the telecommunications operations at the site has been calculated to be less than 4.5% of the applicable standard for uncontrolled environments.  

Voicestream contends that the proposed installation will not cause a substantial adverse environmental effect, and for this reason would not require a Certificate.
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